

## The Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg



Kiwanis Bulletin Aug. 4, 1981

Next Week's Program:

Clarence Ruonavaara is program chairman this week. He will be presenting us with a program on the American Field Service-Foreign Exchange Program. This should be an interesting and informative

presentation.

Last Week's Program:

This must have been the best program of the year. There were no fines, no long speaches, no announcements but plenty of food and drinks. The meeting took place at Jack Brandts Beach and thanks to the ladies and some of the fellas there was plenty to munch on. I think we all out did ourselves including your truely. I'll

have to diet for weeks....

Thanks again to the Brandt family for letting us use their beach for our meeting and potluck

dinner.

Announcement:

Don't forget the wine auction is Aug. 9th. Contact all the Co-chairmen for your assignments.

Quote of the Day

"According to you, Everything I like to do is either Illegal, Immoral or Fattening"--W.C. Fields









F.N. Branern 317 Matheson St. Healdsburg, CA. 95448







KIWANIS BULLETIN August 11, 1981

THIS WEEK'S PROGRAM: Nils Benson, program chairman for the week,

will introduce John Rumsey of the North Bay Industries, who will discuss their program for the handicapped. This non-profit organization works in conjunction with the

Marine Community Workshop.

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM:

Clarence Ruonavaara ended up being his own program when his scheduled speaker on THE AMERICAN FIELD SERVICE had to cancel. He gave an excellent talk on the origin of the

American Field Service,

its objectives, and its activity. This international organization was founded in 1941 by a group of volunteers in WW I, who conceived the idea of arranging for exchange students to visit other countries. Since its inception 62 nations have sent 3200 young people, ages 16-18, to live with U.S. families for a year, and the U.S. has sent 2600 students abroad to 40 countries for a summer live-in program. Healdsburg has participated since 1960, when the Bud Christiansen's hosted a Norwegian youngster, and has sent 23 students to countries throughout the world, while receiving a like number from foreign countries to live with Healdsburg families. Come November, you will again be asked by Bud Christiansen (now assisted by Clarence) to help out

with donations.

GUESTS:

Bob Mohnsen, Reno Fambrini, Terry Kneisler,

Carl Medford.

BIRTHDAYS:

Fran Branern and Tom Roscoe.

Welcome to Ed Latson, inducted last week.

Don't forget the Wine Auction August 9th. All are expected to help in this, our most ambitious project ever!

Who stole the gavel and bell at Brandt's Beach? Only the Phantom knows and he is not telling. Pity this poor be-nighted soul who has incurred the wrath of President Edgar!

-









## The Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg





KIWANIS BULLETIN August 18, 1981

THIS WEEK'S PROGRAM: Hector Garnero will present Hannah Clayborn, Curator, who will talk about the Healdsburg Museum.

LAST WEEK'S PROGRAM:

Nils Benson introduced John Rumsey, Director, North Bay Industries, who described their activity and objectives. Established on April 1, 1980 as a non-profit corporation, North Bay Industries is dedicated to assist the handicapped. They employ 55 workers with developmental disabilities who can do a variety of work to support local businesses. They design, manufacture, and package commercial products, using only the handicapped to do the manual work functions. The company is self sufficient and creates opportunities for the mentally disabled to perform a useful function with dignity and confidence. A most worthwhile endeavor.

**GUESTS:** 

No guests this past week, a first.

BIRTHDAYS:

Don McElroy, Kurt Hahn, Bill Ferguson (not

present).

WE ALL WISH WALDO IVERSON A SPEEDY RECOVERY.

A few fines here and there for various things, including a levy on our retired educators for sitting as a body.

WINE AUCTION:

John Cochenette reported the results of the Wine Auction: It was a financial success. Highest bid for an individual bottle \$110., Case \$480. Gross receipts \$12512., cost \$7700. The wine auction itself earned \$10538. A well done to all who worked very hard to make this first wine auction a success. Leftover from the auction and now for sale to Kiwanians are T shirts \$4, Aprons \$6 and glalles \$1 each or \$12 per dozen.

The Bell and Gavel have been found, after the third and final clue was revealed. But not before Tom Roscoe was fined \$5 for failure to provide the important clue last week.











## The Kiwanis Club of Healdsburg



KIWANIS BULLETIN

August 25, 1981

THIS WEEKS PROGRAM:

Tom Roscoe will present Jim Sullivan, Chairman of the Sonoma County Farmlands Group, who will

speak on "Endangered Harvest".

LAST WEEKS PROGRAM:

Hector Garnero introduced Hannah Clayborn, Curator of the Edwin Langhart Museum. She presented slides of old homes and businesses dating from 1870, some of which are still standing but drastically altered from their original appearance. Many could be compared through several alterations, as could the Plaza area. A most interesting and informative presentation.

Fines were heavy, with Chick Schnautz losing the fine box, Nels Cardenals winning at poker, Waldo Iverson for being black-balled, Bill Hayes for his new tie, Ken Gonsalves for being best dressed, and seven more for failure to sign Ben Collins apron. Not a bad hau1

Incoming President Dick Saxton announced Committee Chairman assignments for the next year:

Bulletin-Rich Lehrman

House-Cal Brigham

Inter-Club--Phil Rice

Support of Spiritual Aims- Father Michael Culligan Reception and attendance-Walt Wright Music-Orin Bain Public Relations-Roger Bowlin Key Club-John Uboldi Boy Scouts-Neil Iverson Social-Jim Gentry/Jack Brandt Scholastic and Citizenship awards-Allen Owen Membership and education-Ernie Biasotti Major emphasis-Wood Frampton Senior affairs-Vern Branch Historical-Earl Osborn

Bob Marmor announced the formation of a Red Cross Disaster Action Team in this area and called for vounteers.

President Edgar reminded members of our blood bank and the need for more volunteer donors.

Welcome to newly inducted member Norman Schwietert.

All Kiwanians join in wishing Ray Blatt a complete success and rapid recovery from the replacement of a heart valve. Wood Frampton wants to remind Ray the duck season opens in early October and that he had better be ready.

There will be a meeting of the new officers and Committee chairman at Bank of America, 4 p.m. on Monday, August 24.





